
 

October is the  
Month of the Holy Rosary 

 

By tradition, the Catholic Church dedicates each month of the 
year to certain devotion. The month of October is dedicated 

to the Holy Rosary, one of the best known of all Catholic  
devotions. October includes the 
Feast of Our Lady of the Rosary 

(October 7).  
 

Why not  pray the rosary from  
1st October, 2024?   

If this is difficult because your  
children are quite young then pray 

the Hail Mary.   

I can do all things in Christ because he gives me strength. 
Paul’s letter to Philippians 4:13 

Love Aroha, Learn Ako, Serve    Mahi Our Vision 

St Paul’s School Massey provides quality 

education for children in a Catholic  

community committed to Gospel Values.  

Our Mission Statement 
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Hello, Kia Ora, Tālofa lava, Mālō ē lelei, Annyong (Korean), Namaste, Privet, Ni Hao, Hola (Spanish),   
Kamusta (Filipino), Bula vinaka (Fijian), Muraho (Rwandan), Apa kabar (Indonesian), Hallo (Dutch),  

Fakaalofa lahi atu (Niuean), Kia Orana (Cook Island), Minggalaba (Myanmar), Akwaaba (Ghanian) 

 
 

 

Kia ora koutou e te whānau o Hāto Paora, 
 

Bula vinaka everyone.  This 
week we will be celebrating 
the Fijian language on 
Thursday 26 September.  You will recieve a 
notice about this.  If you are Fijian then show 
your pride by wearing something that 
identifies you as Fijian. 
 

Wow!!! I am really amazed at 
the performances of our 
tamariki.  Our Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 students 

have really shown their talents over the last 
two nights.  I have also seen our Year 1 and 2 
children practising their plays.  They are so 
confident and love performing in front of an 
audience.   
 

I have been thinking of words to describe our 
students. 
 

They include:  confident, talented, proud, 
clever, skilful at memorizing lines, expressive, 
loud and great at performaing arts.  Parents 
you must be so proud of them.   

25 Sept Year 1 Drama performance 

26 Sept Year 2 Drama performance 

27 Sept Last Day of Term Three 

14 Oct First Day of Term Four 

23 Oct 225 Reading Nights 

17 Dec Last day of school 

2025 
29 Jan  

BEGINNING OF TERM  1 
School starts:  8.45AM 

Mary Zellman continued… 
 

Congratulations to our netball teams.  Our 

teams had a great season of netball.  Thank you 

very much coaches and managers for your skills, 

time and talent at helping our children learn 

new skills and most of all letting them have fun.  

Many thanks to Ms Brayne and Ms Mackay for 

co-ordinating the netball for 2024. 

 

Winners of their grade: 

Grade C Year 5/6 St Paul’s Diamonds 

Grade D Year 5/6 St Paul’s Swifts 

Grade E Year 3/4 St Paul’s Rocks. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ngā mihi nui kia koutou katoa, 
 

Mary Zellman 
(Principal) 
 

Keep an eye out in the next few newsletters and 
your emails, for your instructions on how to  

order online using the code that will be either 
sent home or come to you by email. It will be  

roughly a couple of weeks yet. 



 
 
 
 
 

75 Nights:   Leo Chae, Maria Miocevic, Amania Yearsley. 
100 Nights:   Veisinia Vea, Milla Ramos, Samantha  
Menzies.   
125 Nights:  John-Paul Mauai, Henry Slade, Owen 
Sangwa, Luka Ma’afu. 
150 Nights:   Malakai Nengomasha, Sophia Tamoua, Bella 
Jones, Matt Pagedped. 
175 Nights:   Rosina Andrusca, Richard Rodan, Malakai 
Nengomasha, Praise Neri, Siena Ongoongo, Cassandra 
Falcon, Victoria Dopmul, Ella Grigor, Marcus Williams. 
200 Nights:  Lochlan Carr, Miu Do, Anthony Balbir Kok, 
Jaimee Tecson, Micaiah Williams, Daniel Tyshetskyy, 
Pietro Rosa, Isabelle Dalton, Tatum Forsyth, Finn  
Crawford, Kioa Ahio, Pua Levi, Ivy Maafu, Piper Phelan, 
Aiko Longid, Ethan Zarzoso, Indi Rose Tuimavave Clarke, 
Clara Reid, Kaharau Henry, Anamaile Tamoua, Neco  
Namoa, Kahyl-Quade Walker, Noah Wulf, Daphney  
Walla, Sterling Llewellin, Mikayla Willy, Ruth Major 
Charles, Jaanvi Narayan, Keilani Tai, Lael Yoo, Asher  
Dizon, Ayla Walker, Georga Ewart, Emily Booth, Micaela 
Magwa, Ashley Ropati, Beckett Tillett, Nadia Webster, 
Aurora Anderson, Bronx Waikiki, Nalexi Posimani-Itunu, 
Tiare Hughes, Kiara Cheung-Tau, Lufi Thakur, Sharlene 
Pal, Mikayla Caneda, Neo Nacpil, Noah Sawyer,  
Alexander Longville, Hugo Finnemore, Richard Rodan, 
Asher Amil, Hurlee Callado, Theo Crawford, Malakai 
Nengomasha, Hazel Lijo, Sienna Fahiua, Sia Choi,  
Elizabeth Lee, Zoe Sebastian, Isaac Lobo, Oliver Aholima, 
Wyatt Philpott, Waiata Muller, Yiyi Wang, Ray Orbeso, 
Maddie Petaia, Kanoa Tai, Katelyn Paul, Erick Bibi, Tyler 
De Vries, Aroha Augustin, Junho Seo, Khobe Bareman, 
Chantelle Mazana,  
Lachlan Finnemore,  
Jordan Meyers, Ayden 
Abhilash, Leah Yoo,  
Isabelle Light, Kassandra 
Marmita, Kenzo Logue, 
Willow Peteli, Oliver 
Sherning, Alejandra 
Umali, Mikaela Perez. 

If your child has read every night then they 
should be on 225 at 23 October. Reading 
Nights as at the 14th September should have 
received their 25, 50, 75, 100, 125, 150 and 
200 Reading Nights Certificates. 

Sports Results: 
 

St Paul’s Little Legends WON 12-6  
POD: Erica Lakra 
St Paul’s Hoop Heroes Lost 20:34 
POD Daniel Tyshetskyy 
St Paul’s Little Legends lost 20-12 POD: Bethany Bergin and  
Owen Sangwa 
St Paul’s Hot Shots Player of the Day: 
30 Aug - Noah Apacible 
06 Sep - BYE 
13 Sep - Matt Pagedped 
20 Sep - Ezekiel Epati (10 all draw) 
St Paul’s Shooting Stars WON 20-6 POD:  Kiera Thomas 
St Paul’s Firebirds WON 8-7 POD: Everyone 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Terms 1 and 2 fees and  
stationery are overdue and must be paid now. 

 

TERM 3 FEES ARE DUE AT THE END 
OF TERM, 27 September 2024. 

 

Term Fees: $144.00 per term  
(including $15 Special Character  
Contribution) $576.00 per year 

 

Stationery: 
Yr 1: $75.00, Yr 2: $85.00 

Yr 3—Y6 : $95.00 
 

We encourage parents/caregivers to do weekly/
fortnightly  

automatic payments to spread the cost throughout 
the year.  

 

Please contact Mrs Leony if you have any enquiries. 
Email:  leonyl@stpaulsprimary.school.nz 

Phone:  832 7200  (9am-3pm) 
Thank you. 

 
 

NO UNIFORM SHOP DURING 
THE SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

 
Open:  Friday only 

8.00 - 9.00am 
Cash/Eftpos 

 

Please note that the uniform shop price  
reflects the latest costs from our supplier,  

embroidery and shipping. 
 

Year 5 and 6 students  
must wear the school PE shirt ($16.00) 

for Physical Education lessons. 



Thank you God for all our  
St Paul’s whānau. 

Mary Zellman,   
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

25.09.2024 

 

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 

 

Thank you for an amazing 2024 Season of Netball.  It has 

been incredible to witness the development and enthusiasm of our netballers 

continue to grow this year.  Thank you so much for your support. 

 

A huge thank you also to our awesome coaches and managers - we couldn't have 

done it without you.  Ngā mihi nui kia koutou! 

 

Please wash and return all netball uniforms in a labelled bag to the office by 

the end of this term.  Once all uniforms are in, bonds will be sent home. 

 

Ngā mihi nui, 

Angelina and Trish 

Outside of School Sports Coordinators 


